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Florida International University

Student Government Council

BI-MONTHLY MEETING
MINUTES RECORDED ON

NORTH MIAMI CAMPUS
FEBRUARY 19, 1997

IN ATTENDANCE
Ms. Camille Aub, SJMC Representative
Ms. Safiya Burton, Lower Division Representative
Ms. Zahra Burton, Lower Division Representative
Ms. Thania Cantave, Administrative Assistant
Mr. Jeff Dismukes, Graduate Representative
Ms. Tanisha Drummond, Clerk of Council
Ms. Debra Goldman, Broward Awareness Representative
Ms. Liliana Gomez, Student Services Chair
Mr. Julian Humphreys, Vice President
Ms. Sandra Jean, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Alberto Kan, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Michael Madridejos, Finance Chair
Ms. Esther Navas, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Arthur Papillon, Jr., President
Ms. Stacia Pinnock, CUPA Representative
Ms. Ellen Plissner, Advisor
Ms. Simone Reid, Hospitality Management Representative
Ms. Joanna Wedderburn, Director of Student Lobbying
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ABSENT
Ms. Jeannie Lacroix, School of Nursing Representative

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:32 PM. Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked the Council to review the
minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Julian Humphreys made a motion to accept the minutes as
submitted; Ms. Debra Goldman seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Next, the President welcomed our guests, Congressman Bueckner, Congressman Swift and Ms.
Elaine Gordon to the North Campus Student Government Council meeting.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Mr. Papillon, Jr. distributed the memo concerning Dr. Mary Pankowski's early retirement. Ms. Helen
Ellison announced that she would inform the Council of any future events honoring Dr. Pankowski.
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that he would like the Council to organize an event commemorating Dr.
Pankowski, as she has played an intricate role in Student Government and in the North Campus on
a whole.

The President also announced that he attended the Commencement meeting and was pleased to
find that North Campus and its students were asked fbr input. However, there was a problem with
finding ushers for the graduation in April. Those members who participate would receive priority on
registration, and possibly gratuity. The Spring Commencement is being held on April 30, 1997 at
8:00 AM on the University Park Campus. A sign-up sheet was distributed. All members who
planned to participate must attend an orientation on April 29, 1997 at 3:00 PM in the University Park
Stadium. Additionally, ushers are required to report the Stadium at 6:30 AM on the morning of
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commencement.

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Mr. Humphreys responded that this had been quite an eventful week, as many new projects are
underway (i.e., Freshman Internship Program). He encouraged Council members to support these
outside events, as they were a part of Student Government. Lastly, he told the board to look in the
upcoming Beacons for information concerning the Freshman Internship Program; several 1/4 page
advertisements would be coming out in the near future.

ADVISOR'S REPORT
Ms. Ellen Plissner informed the Council that the Referendum passed during Special Elections. Also,
applications are still available for Student Government Council positions. Mr. Jeff Dismukes asked,
"What happened to the referendum for a judicial affairs committee?" Mr. Humphreys informed him
that they were waiting until the regular election session.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT LOBBYING
Ms. Joanna Wedderbum discussed the activities both she and the Panther Student Lobbyists (PSL)
had been involved in over the past few weeks. On Friday, January 31, 1997, Ms. Wedderburn and
Mr. Ceasar Gonzalez (DSL, University Park Campus) had the opportunity to address the Dade
Delegation in a public hearing, in reference to tuition increases. The meeting was held on the
Homestead Campus of Miami Dade Community College. Ms. Wedderburn and Mr. Gonzalez both
had the opportunity to speak on behalf of Florida International University concerning legislative
requests. Ms. Wedderburn also mentioned that she had been working with Ms. Ellison regarding
the Congress to Campus Program, along with Ms. Gordon and her assistants. This coming Friday,
the Florida Student Association would hold their FSA Board Meeting at FIU, North Campus.
Some of the topics to be discussed include: senator grants, A & S fees, legislative committee
updates and FSA's "Day at the Capital". Lastly, Ms. Wedderburn mentioned that she had a meeting
with the PSL Committee on last Tuesday at 4:30 PM; during this time, the members assisted her in
passing out flyers for upcoming SGC events (i.e., Congress to Campus).

OLD BUSINESS
UNIVERSITY-WIDE COUNCIL MEETING
Mr. Papillon, Jr. discussed the changes that had been made at the last University-Wide Council
Meeting, in specific, budget cuts. He distributed handouts detailing the budget. Mr. Mike Madridejos
informed the Council that normally, the budget (from September) would be revisited, however, he
was highly recommending the proposed budget, with the included proviso language. The President
advised the Council that the figures were skewed; as the areas that had been cut on Friday had the
funds put back into their accounts. Mr. Dismukes asked, "Has the $27,000 been put back into
GSA?" Mr. Papillon, Jr. informed him that this was never discussed. Mr. Dismukes responded that
he was concerned about funds being placed back into accounts.

After the Council read over the budget information, Mr. Dismukes stated that he felt the proviso
language should be reworded so that $27,000 of the $75,000 (from Student Programming Council)
was "earmarked" for Graduate Student Association (GSA), to ensure that the diverse needs of all
FIU students were being met. He also encouraged establishing a Graduate Student Committee, in
order to address the programming needs of graduate students. He felt this was necessary, as he
felt some graduate students might have a problem being subordinate to undergraduate students.
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Mr. Humphreys stated that though he felt monies should be allotted for GSA, the amount ($27,000)
is too high. Furthermore, this committee would be an Ad hoc committee and would still have to
report to SPC as such. Once again, the President reminded the Council that the figures were
skewed. Mr. Dismukes reiterated that he felt 20% should be devoted to GSA and he thought this
was agreed upon at the University-Wide Council meeting. Ms. Goldman asked, "How does this
break down to fund the Broward campuses, North Campus and University Park Campus?" Mr.
Dismukes and Ms. Goldman discussed the possible disservice of the funds being apportioned in this
manner. Mr. Humphreys inquired if establishing this committee would provide graduate students
with representation. Mr. Dismukes conceded that this would allow more diverse programming, as
far as graduates are concerned. Ms. Kristina Nikolic stated that perhaps the problem lies in the lack
of graduate student involvement in SPC. Mr. Dismukes restated this would result in conflict, as it
would place graduate students in a position of subordinance to undergraduates who may be their
students. Ms. Esther Navas interjected that many of the programs, especially the lectures were
geared towards graduate students. Mr. Dismukes stated many graduate students are displeased
with the current status of things. He urged the Council to establish a Graduate Student Committee
as soon as possible to address these needs.

Mr. Papillon, Jr. called for a motion. Mr. Dismukes made a motion to change the proviso language
so that it would state the establishment of a Graduate Student Programming Committee that would
be responsible for organizing more diversified programming. Additionally, he asked that 20% of the
SPC budget be earmarked for this Graduate Committee. The motion died. Mr. Dismukes revised
his motion. He made a motion to establish a Graduate Student Committee, which would serve as
a part of Student Programming Council. Mr. Humphreys seconded the motion. Mr. Madridejos
asked Mr. Dismukes to give the Council an example of "graduate programming". Mr. Dismukes
responded, "a lecturer from Yale, a foreign film festival or a networking mixer." Mr. Madridejos
returned, "couldn't graduates just join SPC?" A discussion reiterating previous concerns was
clarified by Mr. Dismukes. Ms. Nikolic reiterated that anyone, graduates as well as undergraduates
could apply for positions in SPC. Ms. Stacia Pinnock advised (Mr. Dismukes) that she did not think
it was wise to isolate any particular group, it appeared selfish. She added that SPC does
accommodate graduates; classification is not the issue. Ms. Thania Cantave stated that each school
or college has committees for this specific purpose. Ms. Plissner and Mr. Dismukes informed the
Council that making such a decision would not be setting a precedent; other state universities have
committees such as this one. Ms. Goldman stated that having a problem reporting to someone who
is beneath you (in terms of academic classification) is a personal issue. She also commented that
students simply could not afford to segregate in this manner. Mr. Papillon, Jr. called for a vote.
Vote: 4 in favor (Kan, Aub, Navas, Dismukes); 4 opposed (Goldman, Z. Burton, Jean, Pinnock); 3
abstentions (Humphreys, Reid, S. Burton). As there was a tie, the President voted. He voted in
favor of the motion, thereby passing it 5 in favor, 4 opposed, 3 abstentions. Ms. Gordon informed
the Council that in Congress, there was abstentions were not allowed!

Next, the President called for a motion on the budget. Mr. Humphreys made a motion to accept the
budget (not including the proviso language) as submitted; Ms. Goldman seconded the motion. Mr.
Dismukes asked if it was possible to take Homecoming out of the University-Wide Council budget.
The President responded that Mr. Frank Pena (University Park Campus) is not in support of this.
Mr. Dismukes asked if he could make a friendly amendment (to Mr. Humphreys' motion), to not
subdivide SPC's budget. Mr. Humphreys did not accept the amendment, stating that it was
important certain events and programs had enough funding (i.e., Homecoming).
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Mr. Alberto Kan asked why Recreational Sports was decreased from $300,000 to $275,000. The
President informed him that he was looking at the wrong budget. Ms. Liliana Gomez commented
that Wolfe University Center (WUC) should be increased from $725,000 to $800,000. Mr. Papillon,
Jr. informed her that this figure ($725,000) was still a $37,000 increase. He stated that he did not
doubt that these entities (i.e., WUC, Rec Sports) needed more funds. However, the problem was
that everyone needed more funds! Mr. Dismukes mentioned that he noticed an increase in Student
Organization Council (SOC); what was this based on? Mr. Papillon, Jr. responded that this was due
to the fact that SOC did show a significant increase in the amount of clubs and organizations on
campus. Mr. Dismukes stated that he agreed with this increase as well as the increase in SPC. He
also encouraged the Council to take more of a 'Grass Roots' approach to programming. Ms.
Cantave asked if WUC would still be purchasing equipment for Recreational Sports with its E & F
fees. The President said that he had been told that this agreement could fall through. Ms. Ellison
interjected that he (Mr. Whit Hollis) is not certain he will receive certain funds, thus, the Council
should not count on these monies. The vote: 11 in favor; one abstention (Aub).

Mr. Humphreys made a motion to accept the proviso language, with the corrections stating that a
Graduate Student Committee would be included in Student Programming Council as an Ad hoc. Mr.
Kan seconded the motion. Mr. Kan asked if the GPA requirements could be raised. Mr. Papillon,
Jr. responded that the requirements could change; this just served as a guideline. Mr. Elias Bardawil
asked if the GPA was cumulative or was it based on the semester (as this would affect one's
eligibility). A discussion ensued. Mr. Dismukes stated that there was a discrepancy in the
emoluments, as there would now be an additional person on the Council. Mr. Madridejos stated that
this was addressed in the general proviso language. If funds were to run out, emoluments would
be funded through the Contingency Account. Mr. Dismukes responded that this should be clarified
in the general proviso language. Mr. Dismukes asked if he could make a friendly amendment
addressing the changes to 2E, concerning the shortfall in the emoluments. Mr. Humphreys
accepted. Just for clarification, the President informed the Council that the University-Wide Council
agreed to fund the additional person on the Council. Mr. Madridejos addressed the fact that the
parties of the Tri-Council agreed to each fund 1/3 of the cost for the Tri-Council Banquet. Ms.
Plissner asked if there was going to be proviso language concerning the funds set aside for the
retreat. She suggested including language that would state that money in the Reserve or
Contingency Accounts could not be utilized until the retreat had been funded. Mr. Humphreys
accepted this suggestion. Ms. Cantave asked for clarification of the language on Page 3, line 11
(official travel). Would official travel be classified as any SGC member attending SGC-oriented
functions. The Council discussed this in further detail. The vote passed unanimously.

As Ms. Jeannie Lacroix, School of Nursing Representative was not present, the NSNA Annual
Convention budget request would be revisited at a later date.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Craig Pelton of Marine Mammal Rescue Unit gave the Council a presentation on the efforts of
his organization to decrease marine pollution. He discussed the problems documented (on pollution)
over this year. Mr. Pelton proposes to educate students on marine pollution, while taking the
forefront with environmental awareness On March 29, 1997, Mr. Pelton anticipates the involvement
of at least 200 students (100 from University Park and 100 from North Campus) with the marine
olean-up project being organized. He asked the Council for $200.00 to continue these efforts.
Participants would receive t-shirts. Mr. Pelton has already received quotes on t-shirts ($4.00 per
shirt). Mr. Dismukes asked if other entities have been approached about funding. Mr. Pelton
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informed him that there were two other entities that had agreed to assist his organization with
funding. Mr. Humphreys made a motion to allocate $200.00 out of the General Account for this
event; with the understanding that Student Government Council is recognized in all forms of
publicity. Ms. Camille Aub seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Ms. Debra Goldman took this opportunity to inform the Beacon reporters that the Broward Centers
did not receive the newspapers until at least a week after its date. Ms. Safiya Burton reminded the
Council that the Freshman Internship Program would begin its first event/meeting on Thursday in
WUC 155 at 4:30 PM. Ms. Gomez announced the upcoming Metro-Dade Transit Forum (held by
Student Services) next week Wednesday in WUC 244. Ms. Cantave stated that there was an
upcoming forum being sponsored by International Black Student Union (IBSU) and National Pan-
Hellenic Council (NPHC); the forum was scheduled for the end of March. Mr. Papillon, Jr.
announced the FSA Board Meeting being held on North Campus on this Friday in WUC 157 at 10:00

-AM.-Lunch-will-be-served-at-12400-PM-and-the-group-will-reconvene-at-2400-PM. Additionally-both-
he and Mr. Humphreys would be attending a COSGA Conference in Texas (at Texas A & M
University) where they would be presenting two workshops on Florida International University.

Mr. Humphreys made a motion to adjourn; Ms. Goldman seconded the motion. The meeting
adjourned at 6:42 PM.

/
l

Respectfully submitted,

4Vw0t N.- prww"
Tanisha N. Drummond, Clerk of Council
Student Government Council, North Campus
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Florida International University

Student Government Council

BI-MONTHLY MEETING NORTH MIAMI CAMPUS
MINUTES RECORDED ON FEBRUARY 19, 1997

IN ATTENDANCE
Ms. Camille Aub, SJMC Representative
Ms. Safiya Burton, Lower Division Representative
Ms. Zahra Burton, Lower Division Representative
Ms. Thania Cantave, Administrative Assistant
Mr. Jeff Dismukes, Graduate Representative
Ms. Tanisha Drummond, Clerk of Council
Ms. Debra Goldman, Broward Awareness Representative
Ms. Liliana Gomez, Student Services Chair
Mr. Julian Humphreys, Vice President
Ms. Sandra Jean, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Alberto Kan, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Michael Madridejos, Finance Chair
Ms. Esther Navas, Representative-At-Large
Mr. Arthur Papillon, Jr., President
Ms. Stacia Pinnock, CUPA Representative
Ms. Ellen Plissner, Advisor
Ms. Simone Reid, Hospitality Management Representative
Ms. Joanna Wedderburn, Director of Student Lobbying

ABSENT
Ms. Jeannie Lacroix, School of Nursing Representative

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:32 PM. Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked the Council to review the
minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Julian Humphreys made a motion to accept the minutes as
submitted; Ms. Debra Goldman seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Next, the President welcomed our guests, Congressman Bueckner, Congressman Swift and Ms.
Elaine Gordon to the North Campus Student Government Council meeting.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Mr. Papillon, Jr. distributed the memo conceming Dr. Mary Pankowski's early retirement. Ms. Helen
Ellison announced that she would inform the Council of any future events honoring Dr. Pankowski.
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that he would like the Council to organize an event commemorating Dr.
Pankowski, as she has played an intricate role in Student Government and in the North Campus on
a whole.

The President also announced that he attended the Commencement meeting and was pleased to
find that North Campus and its students were asked for input. However, there was a problem with
finding ushers for the graduation in April. Those members who participate would receive priority on
registration, and possibly gratuity. The Spring Commencement is being held on April 30, 1997 at
8:00 AM on the University Park Campus. A sign-up sheet was distributed. All members who
planned to participate must attend an orientation on April 29, 1997 at 3:00 PM in the University Park
Stadium. Additionally, ushers are required to report the Stadium at 6:30 AM on the morning of
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commencement.

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Mr. Humphreys responded that this had been quite an eventful week, as many new projects are
underway (i.e., Freshman Internship Program). He encouraged Council members to support these
outside events, as they were a part of Student Government. Lastly, he told the board to look in the
upcoming Beacons for information concerning the Freshman Internship Program; several 1/4 page
advertisements would be coming out in the near future.

ADVISOR'S REPORT
Ms. Ellen Plissner informed the Council that the Referendum passed during Special Elections. Also,
applications are still available for Student Government Council positions. Mr. Jeff Dismukes asked,
"What happened to the referendum for a judicial affairs committee?" Mr. Humphreys informed him
that they were waiting until the regular election session.

COMMITTEE REPORTS
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT LOBBYING
Ms. Joanna Wedderbum discussed the activities both she and the Panther Student Lobbyists (PSL)
had been involved in over the past few weeks. On Friday, January 31, 1997, Ms. Wedderburn and
Mr. Ceasar Gonzalez (DSL, University Park Campus) had the opportunity to address the Dade
Delegation in a public hearing, in reference to tuition increases. The meeting was held on the
Homestead Campus of Miami Dade Community College. Ms. Wedderburn and Mr. Gonzalez both
had the opportunity to speak on behalf of Florida International University concerning legislative
requests. Ms. Wedderburn also mentioned that she had been working with Ms. Ellison regarding
the Congress to Campus Program, along with Ms. Gordon and her assistants. This coming Friday,
the Florida Student Association would hold their FSA Board Meeting at FIU, North Campus.
Some of the topics to be discussed include: senator grants, A & S fees, legislative committee
updates and FSA's "Day at the Capital". Lastly, Ms. Wedderburn mentioned that she had a meeting
with the PSL Committee on last Tuesday at 4:30 PM; during this time, the members assisted her in
passing out flyers for upcoming SGC events (i.e., Congress to Campus).

OLD BUSINESS
UNIVERSITY-WIDE COUNCIL MEETING
Mr. Papillon, Jr. discussed the changes that had been made at the last University-Wide Council
Meeting, in specific, budget cuts. He distributed handouts detailing the budget. Mr. Mike Madridejos
informed the Council that normally, the budget (from September) would be revisited, however, he
was highly recommending the proposed budget, with the included proviso language. The President
advised the Council that the figures were skewed; as the areas that had been cut on Friday had the
funds put back into their accounts. Mr. Dismukes asked, "Has the $27,000 been put back into
GSA?" Mr. Papillon, Jr. informed him that this was never discussed. Mr. Dismukes responded that
he was concerned about funds being placed back into accounts.

After the Council read over the budget information, Mr. Dismukes stated that he felt the proviso
language should be reworded so that $27,000 of the $75,000 (from Student Programming Council)
was "earmarked" for Graduate Student Association (GSA), to ensure that the diverse needs of all
FIU students were being met. He also encouraged establishing a Graduate Student Committee, in
order to address the programming needs of graduate students. He felt this was necessary, as he
felt some graduate students might have a problem being subordinate to undergraduate students.
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Mr. Humphreys stated that though he felt monies should be allotted for GSA, the amount ($27,000)
is too high. Furthermore, this committee would be an Ad hoc committee and would still have to
report to SPC as such. Once again, the President reminded the Council that the figures were
skewed. Mr. Dismukes reiterated that he felt 20% should be devoted to GSA and he thought this
was agreed upon at the University-Wide Council meeting. Ms. Goldman asked, "How does this
break down to fund the Broward campuses, North Campus and University Park Campus?" Mr.
Dismukes and Ms. Goldman discussed the possible disservice of the funds being apportioned in this
manner. Mr. Humphreys inquired if establishing this committee would provide graduate students
with representation. Mr. Dismukes conceded that this would allow more diverse programming, as
far as graduates are concerned. Ms. Kristina Nikolic stated that perhaps the problem lies in the lack
of graduate student involvement in SPC. Mr. Dismukes restated this would result in conflict, as it
would place graduate students in a position of subordinance to undergraduates who may be their
students. Ms. Esther Navas interjected that many of the programs, especially the lectures were
geared towards graduate students. Mr. Dismukes stated many graduate students are displeased
with the current status of things. He urged the Council to establish a Graduate Student Committee
as soon as possible to address these needs.

Mr. Papillon, Jr. called for a motion. Mr. Dismukes made a motion to change the proviso language
so that it would state the establishment of a Graduate Student Programming Committee that would
be responsible for organizing more diversified programming. Additionally, he asked that 20% of the
SPC budget be earmarked for this Graduate Committee. The motion died. Mr. Dismukes revised
his motion. He made a motion to establish a Graduate Student Committee, which would serve as
a part of Student Programming Council. Mr. Humphreys seconded the motion. Mr. Madridejos
asked Mr. Dismukes to give the Council an example of "graduate programming". Mr. Dismukes
responded, "a lecturer from Yale, a foreign film festival or a networking mixer." Mr. Madridejos
returned, "couldn't graduates just join SPC?" A discussion reiterating previous concerns was
clarified by Mr. Dismukes. Ms. Nikolic reiterated that anyone, graduates as well as undergraduates
could apply for positions in SPC. Ms. Stacia Pinnock advised (Mr. Dismukes) that she did not think
it was wise to isolate any particular group, it appeared selfish. She added that SPC does
accommodate graduates; classification is not the issue. Ms. Thania Cantave stated that each school
or college has committees for this specific purpose. Ms. Plissner and Mr. Dismukes informed the
Council that making such a decision would not be setting a precedent; other state universities have
committees such as this one. Ms. Goldman stated that having a problem reporting to someone who
is beneath you (in terms of academic classification) is a personal issue. She also commented that
students simply could not afford to segregate in this manner. Mr. Papillon, Jr. called for a vote.
Vote: 4 in favor (Kan, Aub, Navas, Dismukes); 4 opposed (Goldman, Z. Burton, Jean, Pinnock); 3
abstentions (Humphreys, Reid, S. Burton). As there was a tie, the President voted. He voted in
favor of the motion, thereby passing it 5 in favor, 4 opposed, 3 abstentions. Ms. Gordon informed
the Council that in Congress, there was abstentions were not allowed!

Next, the President called for a motion on the budget. Mr. Humphreys made a motion to accept the
budget (not including the proviso language) as submitted; Ms. Goldman seconded the motion. Mr.
Dismukes asked if it was possible to take Homecoming out of the University-Wide Council budget.
The President responded that Mr. Frank Pena (University Park Campus) is not in support of this.
Mr. Dismukes asked if he could make a friendly amendment (to Mr. Humphreys' motion), to not
subdivide SPC's budget. Mr. Humphreys did not accept the amendment, stating that it was
important certain events and programs had enough funding (i.e., Homecoming).
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Mr. Alberto Kan asked why Recreational Sports was decreased from $300,000 to $275,000. The
President informed him that he was looking at the wrong budget. Ms. Liliana Gomez commented
that Wolfe University Center (WUC) should be increased from $725,000 to $800,000. Mr. Papillon,
Jr. informed her that this figure ($725,000) was still a $37,000 increase. He stated that he did not
doubt that these entities (i.e., WUC, Rec Sports) needed more funds. However, the problem was
that everyone needed more funds! Mr. Dismukes mentioned that he noticed an increase in Student
Organization Council (SOC); what was this based on? Mr. Papillon, Jr. responded that this was due
to the fact that SOC did show a significant increase in the amount of clubs and organizations on
campus. Mr. Dismukes stated that he agreed with this increase as well as the increase in SPC. He
also encouraged the Council to take more of. a 'Grass Roots' approach to programming. Ms.
Cantave asked if WUC would still be purchasing equipment for Recreational Sports with its E & F
fees. The President said that he had been told that this agreement could fall through. Ms. Ellison
interjected that he (Mr. Whit Hollis) is not certain he will receive certain funds, thus, the Council
should not count on these monies. The vote: 11 in favor; one abstention (Aub).

Mr. Humphreys made a motion to accept the proviso language, with the corrections stating that a
Graduate Student Committee would be included in Student Programming Council as an Ad hoc. Mr.
Kan seconded the motion. Mr. Kan asked if the GPA requirements could be raised. Mr. Papillon,
Jr. responded that the requirements could change; this just served as a guideline. Mr. Elias Bardawil
asked if the GPA was cumulative or was it based on the semester (as this would affect one's
eligibility). A discussion ensued. Mr. Dismukes stated that there was a discrepancy in the
emoluments, as there would now be an additional person on the Council. Mr. Madridejos stated that
this was addressed in the general proviso language. If funds were to run out, emoluments would
be funded through the Contingency Account. Mr. Dismukes responded that this should be clarified
in the general proviso language. Mr. Dismukes asked if he could make a friendly amendment
addressing the changes to 2E, concerning the shortfall in the emoluments. Mr. Humphreys
accepted. Just for clarification, the President informed the Council that the University-Wide Council
agreed to fund the additional person on the Council. Mr. Madridejos addressed the fact that the
parties of the Tri-Council agreed to each fund 1/3 of the cost for the Tri-Council Banquet. Ms.
Plissner asked if there was going to be proviso language concerning the funds set aside for the
retreat. She suggested including language that would state that money in the Reserve or
Contingency Accounts could not be utilized until the retreat had been funded. Mr. Humphreys
accepted this suggestion. Ms. Cantave asked for clarification of the language on Page 3, line 11
(official travel). Would official travel be classified as any SGC member attending SGC-oriented
functions. The Council discussed this in further detail. The vote passed unanimously.

As Ms. Jeannie Lacroix, School of Nursing Representative was not present, the NSNA Annual
Convention budget request would be revisited at a later date.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Craig Pelton of Marine Mammal Rescue Unit gave the Council a presentation on the efforts of
his organization to decrease marine pollution. He discussed the problems documented (on pollution)
over this year. Mr. Pelton proposes to educate students on marine pollution, while taking the
forefront with environmental awareness. On March 29, 1997, Mr. Pelton anticipates the involvement
of at least 200 students (100 from University Park and 100 from North Campus) with the marine
clean-up project being organized. He asked the Council for $200.00 to continue these efforts.
Participants would receive t-shirts. Mr. Pelton has already received quotes on t-shirts ($4.00 per
shirt). Mr. Dismukes asked if other entities have been approached about funding. Mr. Pelton
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informed him that there were two other entities that had agreed to assist his organization with
funding. Mr. Humphreys made a motion to allocate $200.00 out of the General Account for this
event; with the understanding that Student Government Council is recognized in all forms of
publicity. Ms. Camille Aub seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS
Ms. Debra Goldman took this opportunity to inform the Beacon reporters that the Broward Centers
did not receive the newspapers until at least a week after its date. Ms. Safiya Burton reminded the
Council that the Freshman Internship Program would begin its first event/meeting on Thursday in
WUC 155 at 4:30 PM. Ms. Gomez announced the upcoming Metro-Dade Transit Forum (held by
Student Services) next week Wednesday in WUC 244. Ms. Cantave stated that there was an
upcoming forum being sponsored by International Black Student Union (IBSU) and National Pan-
Hellenic Council (NPHC); the forum was scheduled for the end of March. Mr. Papillon, Jr.
announced the FSA Board Meeting being held on North Campus on this Friday in WUC 157 at 10:00
AM. Lunch will be served at 12:00 PM and the group will reconvene at 2:00 PM. Additionally, both
he and Mr. Humphreys would be attending a COSGA Conference in Texas (at Texas A & M
University) where they would be presenting two workshops on Florida International University.

Mr. Humphreys made a motion to adjourn; Ms. Goldman seconded the motion. The meeting
adjourned at 6:42 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

6Jw" N . Y/ Iw4yav
Tanisha N. Drummond, Clerk of Council
Student Government Council, North Campus
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